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SUMMARY: FILE REVIEW 

Of the Death of a Youth in the Care of the Director in 2019 
 
Circumstances of the Fatality 

The review examined the case files of an Indigenous youth who died. The director was 
providing guardianship services to the youth at the time of their death. 
 
Findings 

The director worked to address the youth’s needs, with a specific focus on cultural and 
relational permanence. The youth was engaged in services to meet specific needs; 
however, there were challenges with assessments and communication between service 
providers. 
 
Prior to the case review being finalized, information sharing, and training occurred to 
address the concerns about assessment and communication between service 
providers.   
 
Actions 

No further actions were required to address the findings of the review.  
 

The review was completed in December 2020.  
 
 


